




















 
 

Nutrition and WIC Services 
1000 SW Jackson St Ste 220 
Topeka, KS 66612-1274 
 

Phone: 785-296-1320 
Fax: 785-296-1326 

www.kansaswic.org 

September 4, 2015 
 
 
Dear Local WIC Agency: 
 
Enclosed is material for the Federal Fiscal Year (FFY) 2016 WIC Local Agency Contract.  Please sign and return the 
entire Local Agency WIC Contract (except the attached spreadsheet) no later than October 16, 2015.  A copy of the 
completed contract will be returned to the Local Agency (LA) once it is signed by the Secretary of KDHE. 
 

Send Contract to: 
Rachelle Hazelton 
Kansas Department of Health & Environment 
Nutrition & WIC Services 
1000 SW Jackson St., Suite 220 
Topeka, KS 66612-1274 

 
The contract will begin on October 1, 2015 and ends September 30, 2016.  The State Agency (SA) has reviewed your 
budget request for Nutrition and Services Administration (NSA) and the Breastfeeding Peer Counselor (BFPC) program 
(if applicable).  Approved allocations may be less than the original budget request. 
 
The SA will review all Local Agency’s NSA and BFPC expenses at mid-year to determine if the initial allocations need to 
be adjusted, up or down, based on actual expenditures. The SA will work with each county to resolve any concerns or 
challenges on a case-by-case basis.  Throughout the year, LAs should monitor their FFY2016 Budget to their actual 
monthly expenditures submitted on affidavits.  If during the year a budget line item needs to be adjusted, the LA should 
contact the SA to request a review and to discuss if a budget revision is warranted. 
 
Enclosed with the Contract is the FFY2016 WIC Participation and Allocation spreadsheet. This spreadsheet identifies the 
LA’s assigned WIC participation level, the total WIC funding allocations for NSA and BFPC (if applicable) and the 
targeted dollar amounts to be spent on Nutrition Education and Breastfeeding Promotion and Support.  Please keep this 
spreadsheet in a readily accessible location for reference during the year. Parent agencies are responsible for sharing 
this spreadsheet with contracted sub-agencies, so they are aware of their funding allocation as well as their target 
expenditure amounts. 
 
NOTE:  The signature page of the contract includes the contracted amount for the NSA and if applicable, the BFPC 
funds. 
 
If the LA is unable to return the Contract by the specified date or have questions about the Contract or the WIC Participation 
and Allocation spreadsheet, contact Rachelle Hazelton at (785) 296-1328 or by email at rhazelton@kdheks.gov . 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
Enclosures: 
Local Agency WIC Contract 
FFY2016 WIC Participation and Allocation Spreadsheet 
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